







April 4, 2006


The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, April 4, 2006 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 


This being the first meeting of the new year, President Gregory G. Peden chaired the meeting. 


Present Messrs. Peden, Quillen, Gambacorta, Appleby, Wilson, Indellini, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart , Ms. Banks (10) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 


Guests at the meeting were:  The new City Administrator Cathi Thomas and Messrs. Richard Evans and Thomas McDowell. 


The meeting was called to order and began with a moment of silence. 


The monthly calendar was updated, adding an Outreach Meeting on Monday, April 24th at 2:00 p.m. 


The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 


The Treasurers report was approved as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:   Mr. Indellini reporting. 
Happy Harry’s:   Lease is ready for signatures. 

Sailing Club:  The land swap between the City, Brosius Eliason and Trustees is on hold once again.  It was on the City Agenda for March but was held up due to Councilpersons wanting to visit the site.  Mr. Taylor to attend the next City Council meeting. 

Basin Road Parcel:   The most up to date information on the available ground has been forwarded to the Doctors.  No reply has been received.  Item will be tabled until a contact is made again. 

City Council Letter:  The letter from City Council requesting putting a Council member on the Property Development Committee was discussed.  The Committee recommends that a Liaison  be appointed and that the quarterly meetings between the entities be established again. 
Page Two 







April 4, 2006 

Farmers Market (326 Associates):  Mr. Richard Stat having been asked to attend the Property Development Committee Meeting , at which was discussed the dumpster and stockade fence, the parking area and the paper liter.  Mr. Stat agreed that the stockade fence should be removed and will do so within 60 days.  The paper liter was addressed that additional help has been hired to help with the liter being cleaned up.  Mr. Quillen remarked that it was quite clean at mid-week and noted it.  Mr. Wilson remarked that there is danger of the salt run-off. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Viola reporting. 
    
Mr. Viola reported that to follow up on the “Beacon Hill” presentation  made last month, Ms. Fiske has been in touch with Mrs. Doris Toll, an attorney, who was interested in this program. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Viola reported

Hanger Property:  It having been reported that an above-ground storage tank should be removed and abandoned sump pump capped, Bright Fields, Inc. has been contacted and an estimate of not to exceed $5,000.00 was given.  The contract for this work was signed and returned.  Work to begin soon. 
FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gambacorta reported. 


Reminder of the April 26th meeting with the Bank. 


Mr. Gambacorta remarked on several line items on the 2005-2006 budget that were over.  

VACANCY ON BOARD DECLARED:  


The 12 year term of Bruce H. Gordon having expired on March 12, 2006, a vacancy on the Board was declared and referred to the Election Committee. 
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ELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT:   Ms. Banks reporting. 


An Election Committee meeting had been held on an election is scheduled for 






JUNE 10, 2006
Election to be held at the Good Will Fire House, from 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.
Open Registration, at the Trustees Office, 201 Delaware Street , during office hours daily. 

Registration Dates:  Saturday, May 13th from 1:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 



         Tuesday, May 30th from  6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. 


Both at the Good Will Fire House. 

Last date to file as a candidate, THURSDAY, MAY 11TH AT 5:00 P.M. 

Last date to withdraw as a candidate, FRIDAY, MAY 19TH, AT 5:00 P.M. 

Absentee Registration Affidavits may be obtained from the Election Committee 

and received no later than May 27th, 2006  

Absentee Ballots may be obtained from Election Committee or by writing to Trustees of New Castle Common, P. O. Box 453, New Castle, De  19720.  All requests must be received no later than MONDAY, JUNE 5TH, 2006 AT 5:00 P.M. 
BY-LAW CHANGE:  (As Mailed to the Board—March 20, 2006. 


Due to the time element, the Election Committee asked for a minor change in the By-Laws governing Qualified Voters. 


“ Every owner and every renter and every resident of the City of New Castle who is a citizen of the State of Delaware and who shall have attained the age of eighteen (18)

years on or before the date of the election and who shall have been a resident of the City of New Castle for a period of one year next preceding an election for Trustees as mentioned in the preceding paragraph shall have the right to have his/her name enrolled on such qualified voter list for any future Trustee election.  Such name may be filed not less than ten (10) days before the day fixed for an election. 
        NOTE;  The change was from:  “ that such name may be filed not less than 20 days

fixed for an election.  By-Law change was approved. 
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Mr. Taylor brought to the attention of the Board that the Mayor of the City of 

New Castle has raised a question about the applicability of the municipal election bill to the Trustees of New Castle Commons  He would like for the Trustees to be covered under the provision of the bill.  However, under the bill only municipalities are covered and the Trustees are not a municipality. 

Mr. Taylor replied as legal counsel to the Board that “ The Trust was created by the heirs of William Penn before there even was a United States of America.  The trust was created for the benefit of the Citizens of New Castle.  It is a long history, but they were then incorporated by a special act of the General Assembly. Some years later they were required to submit to the terms of the Delaware Constitution of 1897 in particular Article 1X which means we are subject to the General Corporation Laws of the State of Delaware and are no longer incorporated by a special act of the General Assembly.  Therefore, the Trustees are not chartered as a municipality.   

The Trustees were originally elected for lifetime terms.  Through work with the 


Attorney General’s office some years ago, the by-laws of the Trustees were 


changed to specify 12 year terms for the Trustees.  They are elected by local 



election in the City of New Castle.  They are  not paid unless you want to count 

the ceremonial one ear of corn each year.  The ear of corn is presented to each 

trustee during a meeting in the fall. 


The by-laws of the Trust are very specific with regard to procedures to be 


followed for the elections.  Voting machines from the State are used unless for 

some reason machines are not available.  


Mr. Taylor’s hope is that this clarified that the Trustees of New Castle Common 

are not a municipality.”

LIBRARY COMMITTEE REPORT :  Mr. Viola reporting. 


Mr. Viola reported that the books of the Library have been audited and no problems found. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Wilson reporting. 


Noted that Open Space Committee is in need of another member. 


President Peden asked Mr. Gambacorta to serve on this committee. 
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BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE:  






No report

GOOD WILL FIRE HOUSE COMMITTEE: 






No report. 

OTHER COMMITTEE REPORTS:  


Ms. Banks reported that the office was in receipt of 44 scholarship applications and based on the last years awards, approximately $25,000.00 is needed to be allocated,

making  $80,000.00 available for the coming year. 


A motion was made and approved to transfer the additional funds needed from the contingency item in the budget.  Students will receive:   



Freshmen 

$ 1,300.00 

 


Sophomore                     1,600.00 




Junior 


   2,000.00



Senior                             2,400.00  

Mr. Viola reported that insurance has been secured by Friends of Bellanca , and that hangar can be removed from the Trustees insurance coverage.  Ms. Banks will contact Insurance & Financial Services and Mr. Briggs. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 







M. Anita Banks, Secretary  

.  

